

Minister for Main Roads, Road Safety and Ports Minister for Energy and Water Supply

Our ref: MC83141

N 6 OCT 2015

Level 15 Capital Hill Building 85 George Street Brisbane 4000 GPO Box 2644 Brisbane Queensland 4001 Australia Telephone +61 7 3719 7300 Facsimile +61 7 3224 2493 Email mainroads@ministerial.qld.gov.au Website www.tmr.qld.gov.au

Mr Paul French Co-Convenor Brisbane Central Business District Bicycle User Group convenors@cbdbug.com.au

Dear Mr French

Thank you for your email of 26 August 2015 about a proposed cycling ban in the Brisbane Supreme and District Courts precinct.

I note you have also written to the Honourable Yvette D'Ath MP, Attorney-General, Minister for Justice and Minister for Training and Skills, about the same matter.

Officers from the Department of Transport and Main Roads have discussed this issue with officers from the Queensland Courts and have been advised there is no intention to impose a ban on cycling through the precinct at this time. A range of measures to ensure the safety of all users in the shared space environment are being considered and will be monitored and reviewed for their effectiveness after implementation.

I trust this information is of assistance.

Yours sincerely

MARK BAILEY MP

Minister for Main Roads, Road Safety and Ports and

Minister for Energy and Water Supply